
MINUTES OF THE PLASTICS RECYCLING TASK FORCE 
OF THE METROPOLITAN SERVICE DISTRICT 

September 25, 1989 

Room 240 

Task Force Members Present: Chair Corky Kirkpatrick, Scott Ashcom, Carrie 
Heaton, Lissa Wienholt, Bill Martin, Jerry Herrmann, Jeff Gage and Dennis 
Denton 

Others Present: Steve Kraten, Ray Barker, Karen Griffin, Sara Vickerman 
and Allen Hurst 

Acting Chair Ray Barker called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. 

1. Discussion on Plastics Related Projects to Receive Grants under 
Metro's One Percent for Recycling Program 

Judith Mandt, Assistant to the Director of Solid Waste, distributed charts 
which demonstrated Metro's expenditure on plastics-related projects. The 
amount of Metro funding for plastics projects was $108,530. She said the 
four ventures to receive funding were Citistics, Inc., The Plastics 
Partnership, and sunflower Recycling Cooperative. Ms. Mandt described each 
company's proposal in detail. Those present discussed the criteria for 
funding of plastics recycling projects. 

:harlotte Becker, Recycling Information Coordinator, discussed Metro's 
first annual Recycling Parade to be held October 6 from 11:45 to 12:15 in 
downtown Portland. Ms. Becker invited those present to attend. 

2. Standards for Plastics Collection 

Those present discussed and revised "Standards for Plastics Collection." 
Chair Kirkpatrick requested Mr. Barker call those in industry for their 
input. 

3. Interim Legislative committee Issues 

Those present discussed interim legislative committee issues as they 
pertained to plastics recycling. Chair Kirkpatrick requested Mr. Barker 
invite a speaker from OSPIRG to discuss OSPIRG's ballot measure at the next 
regularly scheduled meeting. 

Chair Kirkpatrick said the next meeting would be held October 23 and 
adjourned the meeting at 5:54 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Paulette Allen 
Committee Clerk 
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